
 

 

 

 

 

 
Maclay Bridge Repairs to Begin Oct. 7; Alternate Route Required 

 
Maclay Bridge, the gateway between Target Range and Blue Mountain Road southwest of Missoula, will 
be closed for repairs starting at 8 a.m. Monday, Oct. 7. The bridge is expected to be closed for the 
majority of the next two weeks as Missoula County Public Works crews repair several holes in the 
asphalt of the bridge.  
 
The bridge will tentatively reopen for the weekend at 5 p.m. Friday, Oct. 11. The bridge will then close 
again starting at 8 a.m. Tuesday, Oct. 15. If Public Works staff determine repairs are complete, the 
bridge will reopen for full access at 5 p.m. Friday, Oct. 18.    
 
Public Works staff ask that drivers adhere to this closure. 
 
Advance notice closure signs will be in place at the intersection of North Avenue and Edward Court and 
at River Pines Road and Blue Mountain Road. Closure signs and barricades will be in place at each end of 
the bridge. Drivers will need to use Highway 93 or Kona Ranch Road to access the Blue Mountain and Big 
Flat areas.  
 
For more information, call the Public Works Road Division at 406-258-4753. 

### 

Contact: Erik Dickson 
County Engineer, Assistant Public Works Director 
edickson@missoulacounty.us  
406-258-4753 

Sept. 23, 2019 
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